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NOTICE OF CHANGE TO THE TRANSFER PROCESSING 

REPORT FOR THE LOVELACE TRANSFER STATION 

 

DATE OF NOTICE:    September 23, 2024 

 

PROJECT TYPE / NUMBER:  Transfer Processing Report Amendment 

      Solid Waste Facility Permit # 39-AA-0008 

 

PROJECT NAME:    Lovelace Transfer Station – 

      Transfer Processing Report Amendment 

 

PROJECT LOCATION:   2323 Lovelace Road 

      Manteca, CA 95336 

 

FACILITY CONTACT:   Mark Houghton  

      (209) 468-3066 

 

APPLICANT:     San Joaquin County Department of Public Works 

 

DATE APPLICATION RECEIVED: September 13, 2024 

 

DATE LEA APPROVED APPLICATION: September 23, 2024 

 

COUNTY LEA CONTACT:   Natalia Subbotnikova, Program Coordinator, REHS 

      (209) 468-0338 

 

________________________________________ 

 

Please be advised that the San Joaquin County Environmental Health Department (EHD) 

received and approved a Transfer Processing Report (TPR) amendment to the Solid Waste 

Facility Permit for the Lovelace Transfer Station. The EHD is the Solid Waste Local 

Enforcement Agency (LEA) for this facility.  The LEA is certified by the California Department of 

Resources Recycling and Recovery (CalRecycle) to enforce state laws and regulations at solid 

waste sites in San Joaquin County.  

 

Description of Project and LEA’s Determination 
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Lovelace Transfer Station is a 15-acre existing transfer station located at 2323 Lovelace Road 

west of Union Road, north of Manteca. On September 13, 2024, the LEA received a Solid 

Waste Facility Permit package from the San Joaquin County Department of Public Works 

applying for a TPR amendment.  

 

The amendment proposes re-organizing stalls on the self-haul side to allow the smaller self-

haul dump trailers to avoid the need to be directed to the commercial side during peak hours 

and the white goods to be processed either at the south end of the floor or outside in the south 

area utilized for metal recovery. 

The purpose of these changes is to improve overall efficiency and safety of staff. 

 

The EHD finds that the proposed change is exempt from the requirements of California 

Environmental Quality Act (CEQA), is consistent with the State Minimum Standards for 

Transfer/Processing Facilities and does not conflict with the terms and conditions of the SWFP. 

The EHD approved the amendment on September 23, 2024.  

 

Where a copy of the application can be reviewed 

A copy of the approved application for the TPR amendment is available for public review by 

appointment at the San Joaquin County Environmental Health Department offices located at 

1868 E. Hazelton Ave., Stockton, CA 95205. 

 

LEA contact information 

If you have any questions after reviewing the above information or would like to schedule an 

appointment to review the TPR amendment, please contact Natalia Subbotnikova at (209) 468-

0338 or nsubbotnikova@sjgov.org.  

 

Appeals Process Information 

For information about the appeals process to challenge the Environmental Health Department’s 

approval of the TPR amendment, please contact Natalia Subbotnikova at (209) 468-0338 or 

nsubbotnikova@sjgov.org. 
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